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“Loving God & Serving Others” 

11007 South 76th Avenue 

Worth, Illinois 60482  

Phone:  (708) 303-0585                

 Email:  stmarkworth@comcast.net 

Webpage:  stmarkworth.org 
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Please pray for: 

OUR MILITARY 

Nicholas Bruno-Lind 

Dominick Ferrera 

Terri Piekosz-Sokoloski 

Dylan Rivera 

Joe Ruger 

Christopher Sokoloski 

Dakota Temple 

 

OUR HOMEBOUND 

Rita Cozza 

Tom Cozza 

Donna Kalisz 

Don Kuech 

 

 

Linda Macak 

Lois Martino 

Gloria Melnyk 

Audrey Mencinsky 

Karen Rames 

Robert Rames 

Bruce Shake 

Sally Shake 

Christine Starr 

Carol Taylor 

Mary Zelmer 

 

 

 

OUR SICK/BEREAVED 

Dave Ulrich 

Alex 

All people in Triage 

Tom 

Ruth 

Andy 

 

 

Rich 

Pat Neubauer 

Julie 

Comfort for: 

The Michael Long Family 

The Lucy Wierzba Family 

Worship dates to note: 

8/4—Blessing of the Backpacks 

 

8/18—Communion Sunday— 

   ”Bread of Life” Service 

 

9/8—Outdoor Service Rally Sunday 

 Outside—9am, in front of 

  church 

 Hot dogs in Narthex after    

  service 

 

9/15—First day of Sunday School 

 

10/26—Anita Korensky Spaghetti 

      Dinner 



Updated Prayer Request 

Effective July 1, 2024 

  

Person contacting St. Mark                       _____________________________________ 

  

Person in need of prayers                        _____________________________________ 

  

Reason for prayers                                   _____________________________________ 

  

Requesting:                                               ______* Private Prayers 

  

                                                                  ______** Public Prayers 

  

                                                                  ______*** Add to the Sunday Prayer list 

  

* Private Prayers - will consist of prayers provided by Pastor and Council Members ONLY 

** Public Prayers - an email prayer request will be sent to the entire congregation  

*** Sunday Prayer list will be mentioned on that Sunday  

 

Please note the Yellow Sunday Prayer request, as stated, will be on that Sunday ONLY. 

You may request prayers by emailing St. Mark, calling the office, or through the website. 

  

If you want a person on the prayer list for 30 days due to a long illness or for personal needs you must notify the church 

office. After 30 days the Office Manager will automatically remove the name from the prayer list.  If you want the prayers 

extended for an additional 30 days, it is your responsibility to contact the church office for the additional time.  After the 

extended 30 days, the person will then be removed.   

  

If a person is Homebound, please let us know so they can be put on the Homebound list and they are prayed for every 

week until notified otherwise. 

  

The reason for this change is that we have received some feedback around 

the length of the prayers.  People are remaining on the list long after they 

have recovered, or otherwise, people are missing from prayers, etc. In order 

to keep things simple and address all concerns, we have decided that this is 

the best way to handle prayer requests moving forward. This puts the     

responsibility on the person requesting the prayer to ensure that those they 

wish to have our congregation continue to pray for remain on the list and 

takes the responsibility off of the church office to try to decide who should 

and shouldn’t be included.  



 

The Ordination 
of                        

Pastor Larry 
Ruger 

 

July 7, 2024 

 
It was a beautiful service. Just to let everyone know Sheila O’Neil-Whalen was kind enough to inform St. Mark of our   
former congregation member, and assistant minister, Larry Ruger's ordination. He made his big step in God's mission on 
July 7th @ 3:30 pm. The service had lots of love shared through jokes from fellow ministers and Larry; music, scriptures 
and communion. Many surprises for us who knew his family. His wife Cheryl raised a hallelujah through the music shared 
during the ceremony. They introduced a new grandchild during the children's sermon.  (Sadly no picture of the precious 
moment.) His children were supportive, gracious and kind as they have always been. We were so blessed by witnessing 
this ceremony. God's presence was felt throughout the event. Near the closing of the service we watched him be installed 
as an Associate Pastor. The evening ended with a lovely dinner provided by St. Paul Evangelical Lutheran Church of 
Matteson. Thanks for all the well wishes, prayers, and thoughts written in the card.  Jesus has another rock helping to 
lead the church.  

 



 

YOUTH CAR WASH Pics 

Sunday, July 14 

Thanks to all who took      

advantage of our Youth labor! 

 

FELLOWSHIP:  Windy City Thunderbolts Baseball Game -  June 29 



Anita E. Korensky Scholarship  

Recipients Awarded, Sunday, July 21 

A big congratulations to the Anita Korensky Scholars.  We are so proud of you. 

And a BIG THANKS to ALL that donated to the Anita Korensky Scholarship Fund.  Donators made it possible for six of our 
youth to receive extra funds to help them in so many ways as they begin, or continue on with college.                              

We pray you continue to support AKS in the future. 

Bev Muscarella 

 

  

Dyan Hult 
Dylan will be entering his third year at Bowling Green State University in Bowling Green, Ohio. 
Dylan's career goal is to find an opportunity in the sport side of advertising/marketing.   
  

 
 
 
Daniel Larsen 
Dan will be entering his third year at Illinois State University in Normal, Illinois.  Dan’s career goal is to 
become a History teacher.  
  

 
 
 
Manuel Lopez 
Manny will be entering his first year at Moraine Valley Community College.  Manny is kind of undecided 
exactly what he wants to do.  He likes art and designing, he is stuck between Industrial Design and     
Animation.   
  

 
 
 
Healy Hurst 
Healy will be entering his first year at Moraine Valley Community College.  Healy has a lot of interest in 
Chemistry, and plans possibly pursuing a career in Chemical Engineering or unspecified specialization in 
chemistry. 
With his love for Music, as you well know he plays his drums for us on Sunday, will always be in his life.  
  

 
 
 
Kaylah Villalobos 
Kaylah will be entering her first year of college at Illinois College in Jacksonville, IL.  With all the          
Advancement Placement courses she took in High School, the college will be placing her directly into 
sophomore classes.  Kaylah's career goals are to become a psychologist or psychiatrist. 
  

 
 
Mae Lopez 
Mae will be entering her fourth year at the University of Illinois Chicago. Next year she will be graduating 

and then plans on getting some experience in the Architect world then may go on to get her Masters. 

Mae’s career is going to become an Architect. 



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  

July 25-28 

G’day mates!  While traversing the Australian Outback, we 

learned that God is always with us.  Our key Bible verse 

was, “I am with you always, even to the end of the age.” - 

Matthew 28:20.  We heard the story of Joseph & how God 

was with him throughout his life—even in the most difficult 

times.  We also learned about the birth of Jesus and His             

resurrection.   We discovered the importance of having  

     rock solid faith! 

 

Please pray for all of 

our VBS kids that they 

will keep their faith 

throughout their lives.   

 

Thank you to all of our 

participants, the family 

members that brought 

them, and to all who 

helped or donated to 

make our VBS adventure a success! 



Join us 8/4/2024 

 

 

No matter if you are a student, a teacher, or carry a bag for any reason we invite 

you to bring it to be blessed on 8/4/2024. Let’s start the school year with positivi-

ty and blessings.  It is a great reminder for all, that no matter where you go God is 

with you protecting and guiding you!  Don’t carry a bag, you can be the prayer 

warrior that day surrounding all that do.   

Don’t miss this great opportunity to be lifted up (or do the lifting). 

 

St. Mark Worship Committee 





FELLOWSHIP EVENT 

 

Free concert — 

Sunday, August 4 @ 
5:45pm 

 

Oak Lawn Gazebo 

9446 South Raymond 

GREEN THUMBS                                                                                
Calling all harvesters of the Green Thumbs.  We will have a basket available on the small table by the 

entrance in the Narthex.  If you have  bountiful blessings from your garden, and are able to share with 

our Congregation, please place in the basket starting Sunday morning, August 4th.                             

Thank you, in advance, for your generous offerings.                                                                                                            

         God bless,                                                                                                                    

      Green Thumb Group                                                                                                            

      Fellowship Committee 

Need Help 

Call Committee has been created and we are 

still short a few members. 

Please consider getting on this committee to 

help look for a new Pastor. 

Please contact Flo Brietbarth at                    

708-254-1142. 

Please note:  Beginning in August, our neighbors from Advocate Medical Group have asked for their        

employees to be allowed to park along the back of our lot, along 111th Street, Monday through Friday.  It 

will be about 8 to 10 cars.  Unfortunately the parking lot associated with their business has very limited 

parking.  They had been parking in the Palos Lanes lot, previously, but have lost permission to be able to 

continue parking there.  In the spirit of good neighborly will and generosity, we have granted them           

permission to park, here.  Thank you for your kind consideration in support of our neighbors! 

Coax & Folks will be performing Country, Classic Rock, & Pop music.  Bring lawn chairs & blankets (some picnic tables may be 

available).  Bring your own food/drinks or purchase some there.  Dogs welcome!                                                                                    

If you plan on attending, please contact Karen Swenson, Saturdays, or Sundays via text @ 708-560-1969. 



AUGUST MEMOs 2024 

Missions Committee: meets 2nd Sunday of the month August 11, ~9:00 am. 

The earth laughs in flowers. – Ralph Waldo Emerson 

Mission Events/Plans 

Beds Plus - St Mark’s will be hosting monthly meals at Beds+ starting in 2024.  Location of the meals will be at 7666 W 63rd St. 
(Archer & Harlem) at the Summit Respite Center and are for 18/20 people. Food & beverages will need to be provided and meals 
will need to be prepared ahead of time.  The facility has limited space and only 3 people will be needed to serve the dinner.   Each 
council committee will be hosting  a month with Christian Ed hosting in August on Saturday, 08/17.  Items which can be donated 
are listed on the board in the narthex. 
Dinner Hosts: 

January:  Mission/Evangelism Committees  July: Building and Grounds 

February: Worship    August: Christian Ed 

March: Executive Council     September: Flo 

April: Stewardship    October: Evangelism 

May: Fellowship     November: 

June: Long Range Planning    December: Worship  

 

Future Projects: 

Feed My Starving Child – mobile unit drive 

School Supplies for Worth Schools – postponed til 2025 due to all the 

events going on at church 

Operation Christmas Child  

ON GOING: 

Pass It On Thrift Store sort nights are most Monday & Wednesday evenings 

from 6-8pm, everyone is welcome to help sort clothing.  Pass It On Thrift 

Store is located at 5435 W 127th ST in Crestwood.  Esther Ingram is the first 

Monday of the month volunteer coordinator and can answer any questions, 

next time is Monday, 8/5.  Volunteer hours count as Community Service 

Hours.  Children under 13 years old must be accompanied by an adult.   

St Paul Operation Barnabas Care Packages.  We will be collecting items for the troops 

overseas which will be packaged up at St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, 4660 W 94th ST, Oak 

Lawn, IL  60453.  Packaging takes place the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 10:30 at St 

Paul’s.   

Eye Glasses collection – Lions Club greatly appreciates all the glasses that have been 

donated & that we’re continuing to collect. 

Soda Pull Tab collection – Ronald McDonald houses also appreciates all the pull tabs donated.  This is an ongoing mission project. 

 

--------------------------------- ALL EVENTS CAN BE USED FOR COMMUNITY SERVICE HOURS!------------------------------------- 

Esther Ingram 708-822-9265  





Tickets are now available for purchase, in the Narthex, for the spaghetti dinner on Saturday, October 26. 

Also, donations of gift cards, new filler items, and baskets are appreciated.   

Please place in the box in the Narthex. 



2 Million $ in Sales 

THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!  to all our loyal customers 

who have purchased gift cards over the past 19 years. 

 

With an order of $8700.00 from World Hyundai/World KIA and Sheri Sevick on June 30th, 

total sales of $2,005,405 was reached!! 

 

Our profit for 19 yrs. Totals $72, 942.82 (3.6%) with a yearly average of $3,839.09. 

Remember gift cards are NOT JUST FOR GIFTS!! 

 

Gasoline—Grocery-Pharmacy-Restaurant and other cards                                                                    

can be purchased for your everyday shopping.   

 

Also, VISA Cards can be purchased with no activation fee. 

 

Hope to see you soon at the Divine $ Table. 

 

Margaret Hanson 

D$ Diva 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Divine Dollar Table will be open  

August 4
th
, 18

h
, & 25

th
. 



Bookfinders  

Narthex, 10:30 am 

 “A Fall of Marigolds” 

 By Susan Meissner 

 Thursday, August 8, 2024 

 “I Still Dream About You” 

       By Fannie Flagg    

       Thursday, September 12, 2024 

Ask at the front desk, at Palos Heights Library,                                                         

for Bookfinders book of the month. 

Questions?  Please contact Margaret Coffey, at 708-233-1005. 

ADULT BIBLE STUDIES  

WAMIH (Why Am I Here)  

Bible Study                                  

August 12th & 26th @ 1pm                               

in the Narthex. 

 Questions?  Contact Margaret Hanson at          

                                                                                           708-974-9102 

Zoom Bible Study 

                          Zoom Bible Study is taking  a break for the Summer. 

Please join us, again Monday, Sept. 9th, at 7pm!   

We will be studying “Holy Moments” by Matthew Kelly. 

To receive the Zoom link, via e-mail, please contact Cindy Prochaska at 847-302-3714. 

For questions about the study, you may also contact Bev Muscarella at 708-541-3421. 



ROCKERS  
Tuesdays  

    August 13th, Noon 

 —Lunch in the Narthex 

  – B.Y.O. lunch 

 -  Dessert provided 

 

    August 27th, Noon 

 —Narthex 

 —Sloppy Joes Provided 

 



St. Mark Lutheran Church 

Council Minutes 

June 16, 2024 

Council Members: 

Flo Breitbarth, Gene Meyers, Rich Otto, Beverly Muscarella, Laura Mikos, Karen Swenson, Sue Boltz, Tracy Larsen, Esther Ingram, 

and Louis Bragiel 

Absent:  Laura Mikos, Sue Boltz, Louis Bragiel 

 

Meeting called to order:  11:15am 

Opening Prayers/Spiritual Thought:  Flo Breitbarth 

Motion to accept the Minutes from May 

 Motion:  Tracy Larsen 

 Second:  Rich Otto 

 Carried 

Treasurer’s Report Highlights: 

Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report Highlights: 

 Motion:  Bev Muscarella 

 Second:  Tracy Larsen 

 Carried 

Committee Reports 

Building and Grounds:  Louis Bragiel—No Report 

Christian Education / Youth:  Beverly Muscarella—No Meeting—Bev asked for shoe boxes for VBS. 

Evangelism:  Laura Mikos—No Report 

Fellowship:  Karen Swenson—Received—Karen said only two people signed up for the July 3rd fireworks.  If more don’t sign up it 

will be canceled.  An August event may be added—looking into Free Concert in Oak Lawn. 

Long Range Planning:  Tracy Larsen—No Report 

Missions/Social Ministry:  Esther Ingram—No Report 

Policy & Procedure / Publicity:  Tracy Larsen—No Report 

Stewardship:  Sue Boltz—Received 

Worship:  Rich Otto  - Received 

 

Motion to accept the Committee Reports as presented: 

 Motion:  Bev Muscarella 

 Second:  Karen Swenson 

 Carried 



Motion to accept the Committee Reports as presented: 

 Motion:  Bev Muscarella 

 Second:  Karen Swenson 

 Carried 

Old Business: 

Laura & Esther—How are we going to handle requests for Home, Hospital Visits and giving Communion to homebound? 

Esther and Laura have not discussed this yet.  Esther will talk to Laura and get something together. 

Anyone reach out to members?  Bev has reached out and encouraged others to do also.   

Call Committee—Flo will be contacting the Committee and setting up meetings in the next two weeks. 

Breakdown of designated expenses.  Flo asked for Year-To-Date figures. Gene states each committee gets a separate report to 

show Year–To-Date. 

Speakers in the narthex—Gene is going to take care of it. 

Flo letter to congregation “Where you see St. Mark going?”:  will be created by the Call Committee. 

 

New Business: 

Summer letter to attract members—It was decided that Michelle will create a summer letter.  In Fall it was discussed having an 
outdoor worship and including a lunch which would be on Rally Sunday.  Rich Otto will bring up worship and we all agreed to 
help out. 

Flo questions who would be staying on Council for 2025 year.  We need the information for the Nominating Committee so they 

can see about filling the position.  Some were not sure so Flo asked that they give her their decision by the July meeting. 

As of now the following committee chairman need to be filled for 2025.  Evangelism and Policy and Procedure.  Flo will also be 

coming off. President election will not be done until the January 2025 meeting.   

Some issues were brought up about Church Insurance.  Gene Meyers and Bev Muscarella will both be looking into and advising the 

Council with results. 

Motion to Adjourn: 

 Motion:  Bev Muscarella 

 Second:  Rich Otto 

 Carried 

Meeting adjourned:  12:26 

  Beverly Muscarella       Flo Breitbarth 

  Beverly Muscarella, Secretary     Flo Breitbarth, President 

 

Next Meetings:     Devotions 

July .21, 2024   Karen Swenson 

August 18, 2024   Louis Bragiel 

September 15, 2024  Gene Meyers 

October 20, 2024   Tracy Larsen 

November Annual Meeting   Flo Breitbarth 

December 15, 2024   Rich Otto 



Christian Education Committee Meeting 
Minutes 

  Tuesday, July 2 ,  2024 
  

Attended:  Bev Muscarella, Kim Ulrich,  Delane Rohac, &  Rich Otto  
Absent:  Kathy Otto & Cindy Prochaska 
                 
Business: 

•        Sunday School - Kim Ulrich 
o   Sunday School curriculum for Fall will be David & Goliath, Good Samaritan, Fisher of Men,   

Christmas & Easter.  On September 7th at the outdoor one service, Rally Sunday, the plan is for 
the Sunday School kids to sing a song and Kim will explain the years session plans  

 
o   We also covered about 30 boxes with brown paper for the VBS Project.  Went over the entire  

program and made a list of all items that are still needed.  We are looking forward to a great  
program this year. We will be setting up for VBS on Wednesday, July 24th. If not before. 
   

o   Kim Ulrich will be leading. Kathy Otto will do the Bible Study, Bev Muscarella will be doing the 

craft and making all the props for the stories.  Brian Oberbeck will be our photographer, Delane 
Rohac will be our nurse and Theresa Boltz will be organizing the games.  
.  

•        Adult Bible Study  
o   Monday night's Bible Study will again be on Zoom starting back on September 9th.  We will start 

the bible study “Holy Moments” by Matthew Kelly. 
o   Big Dummies of the Bible and How you can avoid being a dummy too, by Stephen M Miller will be 

the next study. 
o   Will be checking with Cindy & Tami to see if they are interested in doing the Chosen second   

season in the fall. 
  

•        Youth Ministry 
o   A Car wash will be held on Sunday, July 14th for a fundraiser by our Youth.   

o   Plan on baking cookies for our homebound, and deliver them, on July 21st   

o   August we are looking into a Water Park in Tinley Park. 
  

o   Other Business 

Christian Education will be hosting “Beds” for the meal  in the month of          
August 17th.   

  

Discussion on doing a “First Holy Communion” for Ivan Rohac and 
Holding a confirmation class starting in September.  Bev will do some  
Research on this and see what we can come up with.     

                                              
 
 
Next Council Meeting:   July 21, 2024 
 
Next Christian Education Meeting:  Tues. August 2nd 
  

Respectfully  Beverly Muscarella  



Policy & Procedures Committee Meeting 

Long Range Planning Meeting  
Minutes 

 July 22, 2024 

  

Attended:  Tracy Larsen & Bev Muscarella, 

  
Policy & Procedures  

  

•        We will  start working on the following:   Church Council and the Executive Board Positions.  So giving the 
following to each member for their input.  Requesting they return to Tracy no later than the August 18th 
meeting. Then the changes will  be implemented and presented to Council for approval.  President - Flo, 
VP - Tracy, Treasurer - Gene, Secretary - Bev.   

  

•        Next on the agenda to be completed will be: Long Range Planning. 

  

Long Range Planning 

  
Will be working on the Long Range Planning Procedure. Definitely making some changes.   
  
  I was thinking.  How about a listing of items that need to be accomplished next year.  Things to do list by importance.  Two 
lists, what could be done now and one for after the Koetz Hall sale. 

 
 
 

Respectfully 

  
Tracy Larsen 

 

Stewardship Report 

July 7, 2024 

Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m. 

Members:  Flo Breitbarth, Vivian Falcone, Nancy Brown, Laura Mikos, Barb Piekosz, Margaret Hanson, Gene Meyers, Stacey Horan 

and Susan Boltz 

Attending:  Susan Boltz, Nancy Brown, Margaret Hanson, Laura Mikos and Barb Piekosz 

Business Items:  Discussed the outdoor market scheduled for August 31. 

Sue Boltz will bring coolers and ice.  Vivian will bring the cash box and bank. 

Sue Boltz will be working in the kitchen. 

We will have a raffle again. 

 

Next meeting will be on August 4, 2024 at 9:00 a.m. 

 

Closed the meeting at 9:50 a.m. 











Worship Meeting 7-14-24 

11:00 am Meeting started 

Present – Brian Oberbeck, Kim Ulrich, Pam Giera, Mick Giera, Rich Otto 

7/21 – Korensky Day 

7/25-7/26 – VBS 

7/28 – VBS Program at 8:00 and 10:00 services 

8/4 – Blessing of the Backpacks 

8/18 – Communion – Bread of Life Service 

9/1 – Labor Day 

9/8 – Outdoor Service Rally Day 9:00 Service in front of church. Hot dogs in Narthex after the service. 

9/15 – First day of Sunday School 

10/26 – Korensky Committee is doing a Spaghetti Dinner 

August 8:00 Service Minister Assistants  

8/4 Nancy 
8/11 Nancy 
8/18 Gene 
8/25 Kim 

11:40 Meeting Adjourned 

Submitted by Rich Otto - Chairman 



St. Mark Lutheran Church Council – 2024 

 

 President     Flo Breitbarth   

  

 Vice-President/    Tracy Larsen 

 Long Range Planning/    

 Policy and Procedure      

  

 Secretary/     Beverly Muscarella 

 Christian Education/Youth     

 

 Treasurer     Gene Meyers     

 

 Building & Grounds    Louis Bragiel   

 

 Evangelism     Laura Mikos   

 

 Fellowship     Karen Swenson  

 

 Missions     Esther Ingram     

 

 Stewardship     Sue Boltz   

 

   Worship     Rich Otto   



MONTHLY USHER SCHEDULE 

 

     8:00am Service       10:00am Service  

 1
st
 Sunday   Barb Piekosz   Cindy Prochaska  

     Sue Bolz    Rich Otto 

 

  

 2
nd

 Sunday   Mike Maddox   Rudy Starr 

     Julie Elsner   Maureen Bauer 

 

 

 3
rd

 Sunday   Mike George   Lezley Zubaty 

     Laura Firkins   Debbie Skold 

 

 

 4
th
 Sunday   Laura Firkins   Aubrey Skold 

     Louis Bragiel   Jim Prochaska 

          Cindy Prochaska 

 

 5
th
 Sunday   Barb Piekosz   Karen Janus 

     Mike Maddox   Dan/Tracy Larsen 

 

We are still in need of a few additional ushers to help fill in, including for special      

occasions. Please consider this wonderful way to serve and help St. Mark. 

 

Substitutes:  Stacey Horan (8 or 10), Laura Mikos (10),  Dave Ulrich (10),  

Delane Rohac (10) 

 

Please call (or text) Bob Hartley @ 708-341-2628                                                  
for additional information and/or any questions. 








